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1st to 4th Years


— Junior Cycle students and TY students are not permitted to bring phones into school.


— A contract is signed by the students and parents/guardians to this effect at the start of the year.


— Parents with concerns or queries about this policy should contact their son’s Year Head.


— Students can, if needed, call home at any point in the school day via the School Secretary or by 
using the school phones with the permission of a teacher.


— Any changes to school timetables or scheduled events (e.g. afterschool clubs, training etc.) will 
be communicated to parents in good time via Compass push notifications to their own phones.


5th to 6th Years


— Senior Cycle students are permitted but not required to bring phones into school; they will not 
need them for academic purposes.


— There are strict regulations in place around the use of these phones in the course of the school 
day; these regulations are communicated to students at the start of the new academic year, clearly 
indicating when and where phones may be used.


— Senior students can, if needed, call home at any point in the school day via the School Secretary 
or by using the school phones with the permission of a teacher.


— Any changes to school timetables or scheduled events (e.g. training etc.) will be communicated 
to parents in good time via Compass push notifications to their own phones.


